EPD completes investigation on
TA-PARK’s stack gas monitoring
incident

Concerning the incident regarding the suspected short-term non-
compliance of the total organic carbon (TOC) from certain T-PARK's flue
stacks during the period from last October to this July, as compared with the
emission standards set out in the contract, the Environmental Protection
Department (EPD) today (December 30) announced the investigation findings.

The investigation revealed that, at the same time when the monitoring
data of TOC collected from the operating flue stack exceeded the emission
limits set out in the contract, TOC was also detected from the air inside the
other non-operating flue stacks in the facility. Since the monitoring of
organic carbon requires utilization of air from the surrounding environment
in order to assist combustion, scientifically the monitoring data need to be
corrected according to the organic carbon concentration in the ambient air
before they can be compared with the standards. With the above correction, it
is confirmed that the actual data of TOC from the operation of T:-PARK had not
exceeded the emission limit under the contract.

TOC generally refers to the total amount of carbon in all organic
compounds. Vegetation, vehicles, paints, cooking and industrial activities,
etc are common sources of TOC in the ambient air. TOC is not a parameter
under the statutory Air Quality Objectives, in order to ensuring proper
operation of the facility, the contract between the EPD and the contractor of
T-PARK has set emission standards for TOC, and conduct continuous monitoring.
During the period from last October to this July, there were a few occasions
of suspected short-term non-compliance of TOC emission standards under the
contract from certain T-PARK's flue stacks. As the contractor had different
views on whether the emission of TOC from the facility had violated the
contract provisions, the EPD had to conduct investigation into the incident.

As the relevant investigation has been completed, the EPD has reuploaded
the environmental monitoring reports for the period from last October to this
October to the website
www.epd.gov.hk/epd/english/environmentinhk/waste/data/data _stf.html
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